Dear Pastor and praying friends,

Praise the Lord! Opal and I are back in Puerto Rico again. We landed with our feet running and haven't slowed down since. I am teaching 2nd year Greek, Baptist History, and English as a second language. I'm teaching 6 hours and helping with air conditioning and refrigeration for two hours. Opal is teaching Art 11 hours per week and is the Librarian the rest of the time. A number of people said we were missed, and were glad to have us back. We missed being here too.

It is surprising how little some of these students know about Baptist History. We do have a wonderful heritage and we must pass it on to the next generation. Training Nationals presents its problems since they don't always have the background necessary to understand the subject matter but the Lord can and does overrule. It is so rewarding when one sees the eyes brighten with understanding

Praise the Lord that He is meeting all of our needs and we are happy in the Lord. Last April when the Lord confirmed the fact of our coming back to P.R., He provided a three bedroom house for us by moving one of the church families to the states. It is 5 minutes from the school and on Friday when I stayed late to help with a broken water main, it took me only 15 minutes to walk home. We don't have to battle traffic and the rent is \$150 cheaper. It's a little smaller but we can live with that. The Lord is so good.

Our desire is to show forth the praise and grace of God while we have breath and life to do so, and that is what we hope to accomplish here in Puerto Rico, or where ever we are.

In His Service,

Georg and Opal Zimmer

